PROPOSAL FOR SOUTH YORKSHIRE ACTION GROUP ON ASYLUM AND MIGRATION

1. Two recent meetings in Sheffield have shown a high level of concern about the position of refused asylum seekers. The first was a meeting on 26 February called by Church Action on Poverty in Sheffield (CAPS) to discuss Strangers into Citizens, a one year campaign by London Citizens for a process whereby both refused asylum seekers and illegal immigrants could become full citizens (see www.strangersintocitizens.org.uk).  The second was the meeting on Justice for Asylum Seekers on 16 March with several distinguished speakers. 

2. Both meetings were attended by 40-50 people. At the first meeting, Strangers into Citizens  received widespread support, with a proposal for a Sheffield action group to campaign for it. This note follows up this idea but proposes that the action group should (a) cover South Yorkshire as a whole in order to maximise our influence and (b) should cover asylum and migration concerns more widely.  

3. The group might be called South Yorkshire Migration and Asylum Action Group (SYMAAG). Its object might be to campaign for Government action to improve the position of asylum seekers (particularly those who have been refused) and exploited migrant workers (including victims of trafficking). This is deliberately cast wide to deal with a shifting national situation. It would include Strangers into Citizens and also other campaigns such as Living Ghosts and Still Here Still Human, which are supported by many national asylum and refugee bodies and call for continued public support for refused asylum seekers and permission to work. The Group would link with national actions, like the major London demonstration for Strangers into Citizens on Monday 7th May and would maximise local publicity, organise events and demonstrations and make contacts with local MPs.

4. It is suggested that the Group’s committee should include representatives from the following groups already involved in asylum issues: ASSIST, CAPS, City of Sanctuary, Liberty, NCADC, Northern Refugee Centre and the Conversation Club, if appropriate.  In addition, it would be helpful to include activists from the main political parties. There should be a trade union representative, eg from UNITE, which is being established from a merger of T and GWU and Amicus. We shall need to ensure appropriate representation from Barnsley, Doncaster and Rotherham.  

5. It is suggested that a first meeting of the Group should be held at 7.00pm on Monday 11th June at NRC in Sheffield (provided this date suits enough people).

6. Could you please let Naomi Gibbs know via email (naomi.gibbs@nrcentre.org.uk) as soon as possible whether your organisation would like to be involved and, if so, who your representative will be and whether s/he can manage 5 June at 7.0pm. If you wish to discuss any of the above issues before the meeting please contact Jim Steinke at jim.steinke@nrcentre.org.uk, 0114 241 2731.
Jim Steinke (Northern Refugee Centre)
David Price (Church Action on Poverty Sheffield)
